























On May 22,2007, OMB issued M 07-16, Safeguarding Against and Responding to the
Breach of Personally Identifiable Information. In this memorandum, OMB required agencies
to implement a PII breach notification policy within 120 days.

NIST SP 800-122, Guide to Protecting the Confidentiality of PII - Released by NIST in
April 2010, this document is a guide to assist Federal agencies in protecting the
confidentiality of PII in information systems. The guide explains the importance of
protecting the confidentiality of PII in the context of information security and explains its
relationship to privacy. The document also suggests safeguards that may offer appropriate
levels of protection for PII and provides recommendations for developing response plans for
incidents involving PII.





